
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

May 10, 2022 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, April 12, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Debra Rudd, Mickey Duncan and 
Matthew Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, Guest Jackie Nance, Judge Executive Steve Henry and JoAnna Shake 
with GRADD 
  
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and Mickey Duncan opened with prayer. 
 
Copies of the April 12, 2022, Board Minutes was distributed to Board Members. 
One correction-Kenneth Wells name was incorrect in the April report; Kenneth Wells and Mickey Duncan 
presented the Board with request from Resident to add streetlight to West Second Street 
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept report as read. Second by Matthew Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
Copies of the April 2022 Financial report was presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept financial report. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
City Clerk updated Board on the Christian Church block party liability insurance – representative from the 
Church’s insurance company called and stated the Church will increase their lability insurance and send a 
certificate of insurance to the City Office. 
 
Resident requested an additional discount on the water bill due to a leak.  The Board voted unanimously to go 
by the discount policy from water ordinance that is currently in place  
 
Nuisance 
A list of residence was given to the City Clerk for detailed letters to mailed for nuisance violations 
 
Old Business:  
Update on light for West Second Street – light has been installed 
Motion by Debra Rudd to put one porta potty at the City Park.  Seconded by Mickey Duncan.  Motion carried 
  
New Business 
GRADD-Park Grant-After discussion a priority list was made and a budget of $170,000 was set for the park grant.  
Letters of community support and quotes were given to JoAnn Shake at GRADD. 
Deadline for submittal for the grant is May 31, 2022. 
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept the first reading of the 2022-2023 Budget.  Seconded by Matthew Johnson.  
Motion carried. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the Municipal Aid Contract for 2022-2023.  Seconded by Debra Rudd.  
Motion carried 
Board requested the Clerk to get information from surrounding Cities about food trucks. 
 
Motion by Debra Rudd to adjourn at 7:13pm.  Seconded by Mickey Duncan   Motion carried 
 
 
The next meeting will be June 07, 2022, at 6:00 pm 


